
November 30, 2020 
 

 
Dear Member of Congress, 
 
The Clean Budget Coalition, an alliance of labor, scientific, consumer, research, good government, faith, 
civil rights, community, health, environmental, and public interest groups, writes you to urge FY21 
appropriations bills that are free from policy riders that harm the public. 
 
No appropriations titles, package of bills, or continuing resolutions (should that be deemed the appropriate 
path to continue funding the government), should move forward if they contain poison pill policy riders 
that go against the public interest. 
 
Unfortunately, such poison pill riders have existed as favors to corporate and special interests in previous 
appropriations cycles and therefore a set of “legacy poison pills,” must be removed from the FY21 
appropriations bills.  We ask that you take that stance as Congress processes the FY21 appropriations 
bills—keeping out new policy riders that would harm the public as well as removing those that have 
become embedded. 

And as President Biden begins his term in the White House and gives the nation a fresh start, it becomes 
even more imperative that these legacy poison pill riders be removed to allow the new Administration the 
full range of options for crafting policy that is both boldly progressive in its design and also reflective of the 
treacherous moment our nation finds itself in. The budgetary decisions before us are not just about funding 
the government as a matter of yearly routine, but are now also about ensuring that the special needs of the 
COVID-19 moment are able to be fully addressed.   
 
The American people have always opposed the abuse of the budget process to roll back public 
protections. Especially now in the throes of a national pandemic, the federal budget should fund the things 
that Americans care about, not undo essential safeguards. The American people support policies to:   

• Ensure safe and healthy food and products; 

• Restrain Wall Street abuses; 

• Secure our air, land, water, and wildlife;  

• Safeguard fair and safe workplaces;  

• Guard against consumer rip-offs and corporate wrongdoing; 

• Defend our campaign finance, election, census systems and support DC statehood; 

• Provide access to justice and fair housing; 

• Protect human and civil rights; and 

• Guarantee continued access to vital health care services including comprehensive reproductive 
health care, among other things. 



Again, the public does not support including damaging policy in must-pass appropriations bills that would 
undo any of these protections, and any previously included policy of that nature must be removed. 

In the wake of a uniquely tumultuous 2020, the American people deserve a 2021 budget that 
ensures ample resources throughout the COVID-19 crisis. We urge Members of Congress to fully 
fund important public services and to reject any flawed bills that fail to remove poison pill policy riders 
that would undo essential public safeguards. 
 
Sincerely,  
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